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Please be seated everyone. I guess I'm being a fixture here. I'm Father Steve, the retired Rector of, Emmanuel Little Falls. 
And as a matter of fact, today they are going to be announcing the new priest. So it's only been a year since they'd been 
looking for a new priest in Little Falls. So thank God,they're calling him from Brooklyn and he's a Lutheran pastor who is 
becoming an Episcopal Priest. So it's going to be rather interesting and a learning experience both for him and for them. 
So and the funny part of it is the Lutheran church in Little Falls, the Slovak Lutheran Father, Joe Famular is the episcopal 
priest. They called him. So you want to talk about scratching your head and but anyway, it's a wonderful thing and I'm 
very happy to be here today. 

And one of the things that I want to do in terms of the scriptures for today. You know, one of the things that we like to 
have is that each of the scriptures have some kind of connection. Of course, no matter how we try to do it, it don't 
happen. It doesn't happen at all. But in this instance, in reality I see a little golden thread sort of wandering through 
from, from the first lesson in which you notice his name is Abram. It's before he was renamed Abraham and he's 
learning, he's beginning to steps to understand this. God is calling him and his family and descendants to follow from the 
land of Erle the Caldes. He called Abram and Abram was upset because Sarah, his wife didn't have children, but yet his 
servant Hagar, that's not the slacks, by the way had a baby from him called Ishmael. Ishmael. The Muslim people look to 
Ishmael as they're touching of Abraham. God said, your wife will have a descendant and later we would find out that she 
was listening at the tent and she giggled. And that's what they named the child. 

Issac which literally means in Hebrew. She laughed cause she was an old lady. She had to be over 40. Hey, I'm 71. So let's 
understand. She laughed when she heard me. Good. I have a kid. You're out of your mind. But she did, she had Isaac. 

Well, anyway, God made the promise. But if you believe, if you believe in me, this miracle will happen. Well, that's the 
first step in the readings for today. And the second one, I'm gonna go to the Gospel because the Gospel is talking about 
giving well, let me put it this way. When you look at it, if you take it at face value, everybody in here should have 
absolutely nothing. You should live on the streets or under a bridge. You have no money. You can't pay your bills. But 
that's not what Jesus is talking about. He's talking about the fact that what do you do with what I gave you? That's 
basically the whole story in a nutshell. What do you do with what I gave you? Do you squirrel it away? Do you share it? 
Are you holier than thou on Sunday and from right after mass on Sunday to next Sunday morning before you get here, 
you're the most miserable rotten person in the world. 

What do you do with what I gave you? And, and so therefore when you, when you look at that reading, you know, you 
kind of scared because it says to you, you know, give away everything you have and do this and sell that and all this 
other kinds of stuff. And I understand when you look at that, those are harsh words But their words for us to say, what 
do you really believe in? What's worth you following? And so therefore Jesus was also talking about that, you know, we, 
we only have so much time on this earth and that time on this earth sometimes goes just like that. And the older we get, 
the faster it goes by. Do I have an amen on that one. When we're young, we're impregnable, we're powerful. Nothing 
could happen to us. And then all of a sudden, so by the time we get to where we're going, we're afraid to get out of the 
house. 

And so therefore, Jesus is saying to us, what are you doing? Who is your God? And we have to understand that in this 
life of ours we have lots of gods that we worship every day. Unfortunately, God of greed, anger, sex, selfishness, gossip, 
hurtfulness, abuse, anger, lying things that draws all away from why we're here right now. And so Jesus is saying, okay, 
take a look at who you are and what you are and, and hear my words and what do they mean to you? Be Faithful. Love 
the Lord your God with all your heart. When we understand what, when Jesus said, love the Lord your God with all your 
heart, soul, mind, and strength and love your neighbor as yourself. We Christians think Jesus invented those words. 

He didn't as a good rabbi, he was quoting the Torah. When a jewel goes into and they have the, they have their prayer 
shawls and they go into a house as a mezuzah on the wall and they kiss the shawl they touch it. and they kiss it back. 
And then that little scroll is a scroll. That's the Shema Israel I Eloheinu hear o Israel, the Lord your God. The Lord is one 
and you shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul, with all your mind, and with all your strength. 
Then we look further in the scripture and it says, and love your neighbor as yourself. 



Jesus was being a good rabbi because if you look at the 10 commandments, the first ones are talking about God. You 
only have one God. You never take his name in vain. You only worship him. Well, that's the first commandment of love, 
the Lord your God with all your heart, soul, mind, and strength. And then the rest of the commandments is if love your 
neighbor as yourself, then you won't steal. You won't do murder. You won't covet you wont gossip and all the other 
things. The differences in the old testament says, thou shalt not, thou shall not, thou shall not. 

But what does Jesus do? He turns that negativeness around. And says if you're going to follow me, Thou shall love the 
Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul, with all your mind, with all your strength, everything that you have. 
And what are you going to do about it? What are you gonna do about it? And so those are the words that Jesus has for 
us. And now the writer of Hebrews, you know, there are people that say old Saint Paul wrote it, or this one wrote, we 
don't know in the church know who wrote Hebrews. 

We don't know who wrote it, but the church accepted it as the word of God, written by someone wholly that wants us 
to understand. And it was written to the Hebrew people that followed Jesus. And by looking at it, we have to understand 
they were having a tough time. They were persecuted and belittled. They were arrested, they were handed over by 
neighbors and hurt. And these people were starting to turn away to leave the church to say, you know, I don't want to 
be in trouble anymore. I don't want the hurt and the pain. I don't want my neighbors to gossip behind my back because I 
follow this man Jesus, and I call him Lord and the Son of God, they won't allow me in the synagogue anymore. They 
won't let me worship with my family because they say I'm a heretic. 

And some people said we've had enough. We've had enough. And so the writer of Hebrews is trying to bolster them up 
to understand that, you know, in following Jesus, it's not an easy road. You know, we're spitting against the wind. I have 
an old expression, you know, if you are arrested and accused of being a Christian and dragged before magistrates, would 
there be enough evidence to convict you? You want to think about that one a minute. If you were dragged before the 
magistrates and accused of being a Christian, would there be enough evidence to prove it? I can't answer that. Thank 
you Jesus. Just like this where the wealthy lady was walking down the street and there's a man who's sitting on the 
street corner says, please help me. I haven't eaten in days. And she looked at him and she says, boy, I wish I had your 
willpower and turned around and walked away. 

Isn't that stupid? But think about that. Think about the fact that the writer of Hebrews is trying to bolster them up and 
lift them up and to remind them who's people they are and that we, if they can nail our lord and Savior to the cross. Are 
we any better or are we in the best of company with our Lord and Savior? Remember scripture talks to us about the fact 
that, you know, parents and spouses and brothers and sisters and relatives and friends are going to look at us as 
Christians and think we're stupid. How many of your friends and family don't go to church, don't want anything to do 
with Jesus, want nothing to do with anything. I was at a funeral yesterday in Utica of a friend of my dad died and I was 
just, and they handed out all kinds of papers and they folded them up, put them in their pocket and the what, all the 
prayers and everything on. The people just sat there counting the cracks in the ceiling. They weren't interested in being 
there. They were interested in being seen by the family. It's sort of like when you go to a funeral, what do you do? You 
stand in line, you go to the family and say, Oh, I'm so sorry. 

What does that mean? 

Is there anything I can do? Just let me know. Then when you call them up their phone is out of order. You know? It's that 
kind of a thing. Being a Christian is not easy because it means we have to do. Anybody could fit in a comfortable pew. 
Anybody can come through these doors and sit here, have a smile on their face and look holy. What is another thing to 
roll up your sleeves and to be a Christian. 

That's why. Why we're here today is to bring all of these readings and the Reading for Abraham being promised, if you're 
going to be my people, you and your family, and I'm going to be your God. This is what we got to do together. And Jesus 
said, if you're gonna follow me, it's not going to be easy. And Hebrew says sorry you're turning your backs. Some of you 
are walking out the doors, some of you don't want anything because you can't deal with the pressures and the idea that 
you have to be good and so we are bound today by our faith together as a family. How many families after there torn in 



half because of all different kinds of things going on in their lives. Instead of coming together instead of of being 
together instead of working together instead of of praying together instead of being family together, 

they don't eat together, they don't talk, they go their separate ways. They're more interested in the computer or the bar 
or the friends getting in 2 o'clock in the morning. 

This world of ours has so many distractions and Jesus is reminding us to get back to our priorities. Now, I want to read, 
our Deacon read this morning from the Gospel, I have the same gospel and a different translation and I want to read it 
to you and tell me if this sounds like what you heard. 

This is from Luke chapter 12 and the book that this is from is the Bible translation or paraphrase is called the message. 
Listen to this 

What I'm trying to do here, Luke writes, is to get you to relax, not to be preoccupied with getting, so that you could only 
respond to God's giving. People who don't know God and the way he works for us over these things, but you know both 
God and how he works. Steep yourselves in God, reality, God initiative, God provisions. You'll find all your everyday 
human concerns will be met. Don't be afraid of missing out on things. You're my dearest friends. The Father wants to 
give to you the very kingdom itself. 

Okay, 

Now be generous. Give to the poor. Get yourselves a bank that doesn't go bankrupt. A Bank in heaven far from bank 
robbers safe from embezzlers, a bank you could bank on. It's obvious, isn't it? The place where your treasure is is the 
place you will most want to be and then end up being now keep your shirts on. Yeah, that's right there. Keep your shirts 
on. Keep the lights on. Be like house servants waiting for the master to come back from his honeymoon awake and 
ready to open the door when he arrives and knocks. Lucky the servants who the master finds on watch. The master will 
then put on an apron and sit them at the table and serve them a meal, sharing his wedding feast with them. Doesn't 
matter what time of the night the master arrives, they're awake. And because of that, they're blessed. 

So you know that if the house owner had known what night that burglar was coming, he wouldn't have stayed out late 
and left the place unlocked. 

 

So don't be Slovenly and careless just when you don't expect him, the Son of man will show up. So the response is, what 
are you going to do with what I gave you? And only you can answer in the name of God, Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. 
Amen. 

 


